
 

22 March 2021 

Dear parent or caregiver,  

Re: Lisarow High School Non-Operational Tuesday 23 March 2021 

Online Learning for all Students 
As you may be aware, there is currently an emergency situation in our community involving flooding across the Central Coast and 
other parts of NSW. 

To ensure the safety of students and staff, a decision has been made that our school will not be operating on Tuesday 23 March 
2021.  

There will be no staff on site tomorrow. Please ensure that you put supervision arrangements in place for your child tomorrow.  

Students will be expected to be engaged in classes online. Students are asked to please check their school emails and Google 
classrooms for lesson material from their teachers for all lessons throughout the day. Rolls will be marked by teachers through 
their Google classrooms. Students are encouraged to chat with their teacher during lesson time via their Google classroom. 

Lessons will follow the normal Tuesday “No Assembly” timetable and teachers will be available during normal lesson times unless 
their personal circumstance does not allow them to. There will be either work set by the usual teacher or a replacement teacher 
in place for all lessons throughout the day. 

There are reports that power may be unavailable for some teachers and students. Students without power or technology; or 
otherwise impacted by the current weather situation, will be able to catch up on their work when they return to face to face learning. 

The Headspace Parent and Carer information evening planned for Wednesday evening at 6pm in the Library, as well as the 
student workshops planned for during the day on Wednesday and Thursday at this stage will be going ahead as planned. 

Sporting games planned for the next couple of days have been postponed. This includes Open Girls’ Netball, Open Boys Soccer 
and Open Boys Cricket. Students who have already paid for external sports for sport time during tomorrow will have their money 
refunded or transferred to a future week’s payment. 

Please refer to our website at: https://lisarow-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/   or our Facebook page at 
https://www.facebook.com/LisarowHighSchool/  for up to date information. The school will recommence operations on Wednesday 
24 March 2021 at 8:30am unless other advice is issued. 

We encourage you to follow the directions from emergency services and to avoid driving or playing in flood waters.  

There may also be disruption or cancellation of transport services due to the current weather event. Check transportnsw.info   or 
local council websites for further information. 

For the latest information and advice on the weather conditions and warnings visit NSW SES or call the Public Information Inquiry 
Centre on 1800 227 228 for general enquiries.  

Call NSW SES on 132 500 for emergency assistance in flood and storms. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Nicole Hunt 
Principal 
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